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Funding and Procurement of GridPP Equipment Purchases - FY 01/02

Introduction

This short paper is aimed at starting the procedure by which the GridPP equipment is funded and procured at CLRC during the first financial year of the project. The very important issue of the choice of equipment is not addressed here other than via support for the creation of a sub-committee of the Project Management Board. This first phase in the planning for the implementation of a Tier 1/A centre for GridPP is purely aimed at releasing the funding to allow work to start. A more detailed planning document will be written later to cover the implementation and operation of the Centre as a whole.

Background

The planned GridPP expenditure for FY 01/02 includes £900k to be spent on computing equipment at RAL. BaBar has an urgent need for equipment to be installed as soon as possible to form its new UK Tier A centre. We also need to start building a prototype Tier 1 centre for the LHC experiments to meet the objectives of the project. The equipment purchased should form a single coherent facility that will meet not only BaBar's requirements, but also those of all the GridPP experiments and the project as a whole.

The original GridPP proposal foresaw the purchase in FY 01/02 of 16000 SI95 CPU, 28 TB disk and 120 TB tape at an estimated cost of £1.06M. This figure was then reduced to £900k as part of the reprofiling exercise in the Proposal Addendum submitted to PPARC in July.

The procedure for large capital purchases at CLRC takes several months to complete so it is very important that we start now if we wish to receive and pay for equipment before the end of the financial year. To allow this procedure to start, CLRC urgently needs permission from PPARC to spend the foreseen funds together with an agreed method of funding.

Proposal

As stated above, this paper does not address the definition of the requirements, the drafting of the tender document, or the actual choice of equipment. This proposal is needed so that the procurement procedure can be put in place. We strongly support the creation of a sub-committee of the GridPP Management Board to advise both the project management and the Director PP at CLRC as to what equipment should be purchased. This group should also provide advice during the evaluation of the tender replies. 

CLRC’s view is that the most efficient and flexible mechanism of funding is through a modification to the PPARC/CCLRC SLA.

The GridPP Management Board is invited to:

1. Approve the funds for the procurement of this year’s GridPP equipment at CLRC.

2. Ask PPARC to allocate the funds to CLRC via a modification to this year's SLA with CLRC, to allow the tender process to start.

3. Create a sub-committee to advise the project management and the Director PP at CLRC on the equipment to be purchased and the evaluation of the tender replies.

